Minutes – Massachusetts Electronic Business Transaction 
Working Group – December 14, 2011
Agenda 
Present:
	Attendee
	Representing

	Juliana Griffiths, 
Utility Co-Chair
	National Grid

	Monica Neibert, 
Supplier Co-Chair
	Energy Services Company (ESG)

	Joan Jerz
	National Grid

	Sergio Smilley
	National Grid

	Jean Paul
	WMECO

	Mike McSweegan
	NStar

	Kristen Cote
	Unitil

	Peter Baumann
	Unitil

	Kirk Massa
	Constellation

	Jason Sweedler
	Energy Plus

	Stacy Conn
	Energy Plus

	Barbara Goubeaud
	ECO InfoSystems

	Stacy Conn
	Energy Plus

	William Caffall
	Dominion

	Nancy Kulina
	Dominion

	Kim Wall
	PPLSolutions

	Patricia Reno
	TransCanada


Juliana Griffiths opened the meeting.
Net Metering

National Grid to provide implementation date.

NSTAR implementation scheduled for December 22, 2011.

Unitil projected implementation date February 1, 2012.

WMECO’s projected implementation is February 1, 2012.

Pat Reno will draft the IG for the net metering changes.
Reinstatement Transaction

National Grid to provide implementation date.

NSTAR projected implementation January 6, 2012.

Unitil’s projected implementation to be determined pending further internal discussion.

WMECO’s projected implementation is February 1, 2012 (or sooner).

Drop Codes

National Grid and WMECO have implemented drop codes as agreed upon.
NSTAR implemented in May 2011.

Unitil’s projected implementation date February 1, 2012.

Non-cash 820’s in Massachusetts

Will be further discussed.  N. Kulina will send example of how codes are being used.

The goal is to have consistency with how the codes are used within the 820.
MA Purchase of Receivables

Discussions are still open regarding the MA POR EDI transactions.  We are awaiting the Order from the DPU regarding the necessary EDI transactions.
New Items – Non-Cash Adjustments

Nancy Kulina from Dominion will be sending out examples of what suppliers have been receiving from the different utilities.  Further discussions will be held at the next EBT meeting.

Multiple LINs in 814 Transaction

During certification testing ESG has encountered an issue where they are receiving multiple LINs in the 814 transaction.  Unitil will further investigate as to why this may be happening.
